Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch
Meeting Minutes for October 9, 2006

Neil Kline held the flag as President Dan Farrell led the group in the recitation of the Pledge of Allegiance to open the meeting at 3:05pm. There were 26 members present. The Sheriff’s Office sent three representatives: Sgt. Chris Evan, Dep. Ferguson, and Officer Dale Strickland.

There was no correspondence. Roger Kessinger gave the Treasurer’s report. The balance is the same as last month. He has to deposit checks for $25 and $57.

Five new members were introduced.

Our guest speaker was Michael Brennan, from the County Fire Safety Office. He gave a speech on fire extinguishers.  He spoke about home extinguishers, and. vehicle extinguishers. The county can set up a class at the Fire Training Center if the group is interested in learning how to use fire extinguishers.  Brennan’s office can also help residents replace the batteries in their home smoke detectors if needed.  Smoke detectors are usually good only for ten years. Then they need to be replaced. 
Sgt. Evan, sporting his new Sugarmill Woods Crime Watch cap, introduced Deputy Adam Ferguson and Deputy Dale Strickland to the group... This is National Crime Prevention Month. It is important to lock things properly as most burgled cars are unlocked. It is our job to get the information to the community.  The Sheriff’s Department has openings for Public Service Officers. Anyone who is interested should contact the Sheriff’s Department. Crime is up about 25% from the same time last year. This is mostly car burglaries and commercial and home burglaries county wide. The average stolen car is a 1995 model.

When asked about the theft of two boats from the Cypress Storage facility, Officer Strickland couldn’t give us much information. He did say that we need to keep an eye out for potential victims. “90% of our job is being visible”.
We put in 309 man hours in September. The car was driven 2,799 miles. We put 207.969 gallons of gas into the car at a cost of $505.97.  There were 201 house checks. We noted 3,664 construction sites and 174 utility sites.
Make sure that the radio volume is loud enough to hear the calls from the Sheriff’s Department.

If you have a schedule change, call your Lieutenant and Gerry Brummer. Gerry needs to know in case the Sheriff’s Department is looking for the car.

The meeting was adjourned at 4 pm.

Our next meeting will be held on Monday, November 13th at 3pm at the Sugarmill Woods Country Club.

Respectfully submitted,

Michele Eisner

Secretary
